

The James Blackstone Memorial Library 2014—2015

The library experienced significant personnel changes this year. After a thorough search process, we promoted Katy Dillman to the position of Development and Outreach Librarian in September. Barbara Cangiano resigned as Associate Librarian for Reference Services in December and Deborah Trofatter was promoted to Associate Librarian for Technology and Reference Services. These internal promotions also created opportunities for other staff hired from within and outside the library.

Funded with a \$15,000 donation from the Friends of the Library, we established our Mobile MakerLab which includes a Makerbot 3-D printer, laptop computers, video camera and editing software, sewing machine, Arduino circuits, and more. Two open houses were held to introduce the program, each with over 100 participants. Throughout the year, library staff and volunteers conducted a series of programs designed to teach participants of all ages skills in designing and printing 3-D objects . In May, the library purchased a second 3-D printer with funds also donated by the Friends. In June, the library received a \$6,500 grant from the Library Services and Technology Act to expand MakerLab offerings in 2015-2016.

In October, we held a successful Hogwarts fundraiser which earned over \$14,000 for the library. We also developed two new fundraisers: Murder at the Blackstone in May 2015 which earned over \$4500, and Caddystacks, mini-golf in the library planned for Fall of 2016. Donations and direct appeals earned \$31,886, and we participated in The Great Give in May, which earned \$2,600. Development staff implemented new software for donor tracking and we established a leadership circle with associated cultivation events.

Staff are encouraged to take advantage of professional development opportunities on a regular basis: six staff attended the CLA conference this year; staff attended

an in-house mental health first aid workshop, Book Expo America, Management training and our annual inservice training in February focused on improving communication skills.

We continue to look for support for our building renovation program designed by AKV Architects. Our plan preserves the architectural integrity of the building and reallocates space in order to become more functional and better serve the needs of the community. In the meantime, the library building committee has made progress on addressing some important maintenance concerns: parking lot and sidewalk repair, plaster repair in the green room, and installation of exterior lighting and a handrail.

Other highlights of the year include the addition of the Mango Languages database and new technology classes. Attendance at library programs, especially those for families, is strong.

The Friends of the Library holds the position of the largest contributor to the library, next to the Town of Branford. Their annual book sale earned \$58,000 in gross receipts in September 2014; proceeds support arts and cultural programs, materials for the collection, museum passes, and continuing education for staff—significantly enhancing the resources we offer to the Branford community. At their annual meeting in June 2015, the Friends donated \$10,000 to the library which will be used to enhance our materials collections.

Statistics	2014-2015
Registered Cardholders Material Circulated Reference Questions Children's Program Attendance Auditorium Events Attendance Lucy Hammer Room Bookings	10,289 231,167 73,507 8,925 4,267 1,889
Average Patrons Per Day Library Materials	563
Books Newspapers/Periodical Subscriptions Audiovisual Material Electronic/Digital collection	65,176 143 10,186 9,879
Total Collection	85,384

Karen Jensen Library Director

A grape usen

James Blackstone Memorial Library Board of Trustees 2014-2015

Andrew McKirdy, President Robin Sandler, Vice-President Richard Mahoney, Treasurer Heather Brooke, Secretary

David Henderson, Assistant Treasurer

Sandra Baldwin Keira Cervoni Jan Day Polly Fitz

Perdita Norwood Tom Perrone Mark Rabinowitz Gina Wells

Library Staff

Karen Jensen, Library Director Deborah Trofatter. Associate Librarian for Technology and Reference Services Gennett Grinnell, Associate Librarian for Technical Services Deirdre Santora, Associate Librarian for Access Services Carly Lemire, Associate Librarian for Youth Services Kathy Oxsalida, Business Manager Jenna Anthony, Access Services Barbara Barrett, Access Services Kathy Boyd, Access Services Patricia Bussman, Cataloging Erin Byrne, Access Services Carol Capezzone, Youth Services Shauna Carrano, Reference Katy Dillman, Development & Outreach Librarian Whitney Gayle, Reference Librarian Nancy Graves, Access Services Sandre Johnson, Access Services Christina Kondziela, Reference Mary Lockery, Youth Services Angela Meikle, Access Services Kristen Smith, Reference Katherine Steer, Youth Services Frank Zdunek, Maintenance

Friends of the Library Officers

Helen Wong, President
Pam Roy, Vice President
Don Mitchell, Secretary
Callista Stoddard, Treasurer
Paula Harrington, Assistant Treasurer/Membership

Library Volunteers

Irene Ayres Zenaida Barrios **Carter Brassington** Meghan Cusack James Davis **Greg Farina** Cvnthia Feldman Dick Hasbany Allison Horton Daniel Jakubiak Suruchi Kunwar Rachel Krug Alice Locarno Michael Lipcan Christine Liu **Emily Murphy** Meg Normand Rainer Paskiewicz Meghan Ream Lauren Ream S.A.R.A.H. Inc. Volunteers **Tim Stures** Diane Whelan

Major Donors 2014-2015

Lucy Hammer Society

Anonymous
John Casso & Mark Serchuck
Alan & Polly Fitz
Niall & Elizabeth Ferguson
Andrew & Bonnie McKirdy
Robin & Lisa Sandler

Solon Spencer Beman Club

Heather Brooke & Lee Warren
Harry W. Blair & Barbara A. Shailor
Frazier Bronson & Helen Wong
Bob Buckholz & Lizanne Fontaine
Daniel Cosgrove
Linda DeLaurentis
David Henderson & Nancy Kim
Rick & Jan Mahoney
Joanna Massey
Otty & Perdita Norwood
David & Barbara Reif

Oliver Dennett Grover League

Nina Adams & Moreson Kaplan

Tracey Amodio Sandra Baldwin Susan Barnes

Yeugenya Bendersky
F. Vining Bigelow
Elizabeth Bove
Michalah Bracken
Ed & Yvonne Brandt
Alan & Cynthia Brooks
Jen & Dan Broom

Kathleen & Robert P. Burns

Lloyd & Judy Buzzell Ronald N. Caron

Victor & Marilyn Cassella

Oliver Dennett Grover League, continued

Marcia Chambers Martha & Jeff Clark Eliza Cleveland

David & Barbara Colley

Donald Conklin Janet Vaill Day

Donald & Catherine Delano

Connie Drysdale Cynthia Feldman Raymond F. Ferguson

Alan Forman & Christine Wood

Michael & Ann Freeman Donald & Linda Gibson Robert & Dorothy Gill Joseph Gordon

Bill & Liz Gorman Jessica Greer

Roberta D. Grossman Jon & Joan Grossman

Elizabeth Haas Tara Herbert

William & Mary Hitchcock Ann & Creighton Hooker

Michael B. Hopkins

Judy Hotz Edith Huzar **David Hyatt**

Don & Janet Jackson

Karen Jensen

Kenneth & Janet Kaminsky Frank & Kimberly Kenna

E. Leon Kier

Edward & Linda Kirk Betsy & Stuart Klarman

John Klarman Arthur H. Knowlton Anderson-Krause Henry N. Kraver Paul & Joan Krochmal Oliver M. Kryzek

Craig & Maribeth Landau Anthony & Eunice Lasala Timothy T. Lonergan Ted & Lisa Lovejoy Mary F. Lowery

Roger Lowlicht & Kay Haedicke

Palma M. Lynch Ann B. Lynch

Robert & Joyce Mailhouse Chip & Susanne Marsh

Ellen Matloff
Philip Mickelson
Anthony & Linda Milici
Ron & Sue Miller
Linda Mirabella
Mike & Lynda Mollow

Janet Murphy & Henry Yorzinzky Stanson & Margaret Nimiroski

Salvatore W. Pannone Donald Patenaude

Rafael Pelli & Kate Walbert

Leslie & Ted Peters Andree R. Pierson Carole Presnick

Mark & Fran Rabinowitz

Raymond James Financial Services

David & Susan Rood Polly S. Rosen Jodi Rucquoi James & Diane Savastano Marc & Anne Schwartz Enzo & Maria Sella Carol Ann Shea Truman E. Sherk Harriet Spear

James B. Stepanek & Valerie Hanson

Betsy & Lawrence Stern Susan Stevenson

Callista Stoddard

Shepard & Marlene Stone

Virginia Stuermer Elizabeth L. Suatoni Astrid Swanson Nancy E. Thim Melissa Tickey Neil & Carol Titcomb

Celia Toche

Malaine Trecoske & Thomas Jarvie

Joseph & Elizabeth Vancisin

Beth Weinberger & Mark Schaefer

Caroline Wells
Bill & Gina Wells
Cathy & Robert Young
Judith & Peter Young
John & Ruth Zenie

Corporate Donors:

Guilford Savings Bank DeCaprio CPA & Associates

Robin Bruce Sandler Total Electric Inc.

Special Thanks to:

Allen Louis Loeb Foundation

Charles Andriole

DuVig Brewing Company Estate of Peter Borgemeister Friends of the James Blackstone

Memorial Library

Greater New Haven Community

Foundation

John Loeb Lecture Fund Seedlings Foundation

